
ADBC BOARD ZOOM MEETING MINUTES MAY 4, 2021 

 

President Steve Kornegay called the meeting to order via Zoom at 5:45pm, May 4, 2021.  Dorothy 

Moore, George Morey, Melody Gann, Theresa Brantley, Helen Nelson and Tracy Stanley were present.  

Mary Ellen Stanton, Club Manager, also attended. 

NEW BUSINESS 

There will be online Silver Linings special games May 25-30.  Theresa will send email, and schedule will 

be posted on the ADBC website. 

We will resume in person ADBC club games, Saturday, June 5, 2021, at 1:30 pm.  Memberships for this 

year are set at $20, and players can purchase with game entries at the club.  Game fees will be reduced 

to $8 for regular games with no extra charge for non-members.  Melody will head up a cleaning 

committee to refresh and spruce up the studio Thursday, May 27 prior to the re-opening game.  Due to 

covid concerns, no food will be allowed; but coffee and tea will be available.  George will clean and 

service the ice machine.  Steve will contact Clean Net about resuming service and another company that 

wants to give an estimate.  [Subsequent to meeting, the new company offered better prices as Clean 

Net’s had increased.  Via email, we approved the new company.] 

Based on the results from Tracy’s survey, in person or face to face games will be scheduled Monday, 

Wednesday and Friday at 1 pm and Saturday at 1:30 pm.  The goal is to have both limited and open 

sessions at these times, but they will be combined if either session lacks enough players to make a 

game.  Dorothy will direct a 0-1500 pt game Sunday afternoons at 1:30 pm. 

June 19 [subsequently changed to Saturday, June 26] was chosen for the membership game which is 

free to members.  Tracy will be in charge of getting a slate of candidates.  To promote continuity, Tracy 

and Melody agreed to continue serving as board members as they would not have been up for election 

in 2020.  Steve who also would not have been up for election in 2020 is resigning.   

For the present, all morning and evening games will be online. 

OLD BUSINESS 

Our current lease expires February 2022.  

Our tournament is set at Grapevine Convention Center June 24-26, 2022.   Mary Ellen Stanton is 

continuing as chair. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Melody Gann, ADBC Secretary 


